

**STATE OF
COLORADO****Ebert - DNR, Jared <jared.ebert@state.co.us>**

Explanation of Slope on Map on our request for reconsidering your decisions

JAMIE MCGILL <jam2finance@yahoo.com>

Fri, Jun 18, 2021 at 2:57 PM

To: "Ebert - DNR, Jared" <jared.ebert@state.co.us>

Good Afternoon Jared,

I am sorry, I did not interpret your report correctly in regards to the slope of the lake. We are concerned with the slope of the lake starting at the water going up and the erosion. There are chunks of the shore falling in the lake especially along the west some are as large/deep as 3 feet and more. I will be a little more patient and wait to see what corrective action is done by July date. I was concerned with the hole by the river that was used in a holding pond and not refilled and it is close to the lake and concerned it could connect that the lake and river could eventually connect. The sink holes are from mining activity that were left on the property we hoping to have them refilled for stability. I guess it is premature to appeal anything until I have your final and complete report on the slope and other issues we discussed. If you want any current pictures or further information let me know and we will wait for your determination on the slope of the lake.

Sincerely
Jamie Christensen

On Friday, June 18, 2021, 02:15:36 PM MDT, Ebert - DNR, Jared <jared.ebert@state.co.us> wrote:

Good afternoon Mrs. Christensen,

Thank you for providing the results of the survey and an explanation of the figures. As we have discussed, DRMS will review this information. To clarify, at this time DRMS has made no final findings related to the pit slopes of Cell No. 4 or compliance with the approved reclamation plan and denied LRM's bond release request. Importantly, the DRMS is waiting on the Operator's results of the survey of the below water slopes of Cell No. 4 as outlined in my May 20, 2021 inspection report. Therefore, it would be premature for the DRMS to make any further findings related to the slopes until it is fully informed.

Specific to your email submittal dated June 14, I am confused about what you are requesting or seeking through that submittal. Are you appealing a specific DRMS decision and petitioning for a hearing before the Mined Land Reclamation Board? Or, are you asking the DRMS to reevaluate the evidence you have submitted and a specific decision? In either case, what specific decision are you referring to?

Thanks in advance for your clarification,

Jared

[Quoted text hidden]